Librarian’s Report
Oct. 29, 2024
I. Statistics: Sept 2024 (+/- % Changes From Last Year)
Circulation:3707 (90%)			Digital Circulation: 524 (-3%)	
Computer Use:270(+15%)		WIFI Use: 1480
Interlibrary Loan Loans: 262(-44%)	ILL Borrows:682(+78%)
Children’s Programs:72			YA Programs:12		Adult Programs:227

II. Program Report
Children (PK – Grade 4)
In Sept. we started offering a Saturday story time on the first Sat. of the month. So far, attendance has been very low, but we will continue it for a while to see if it catches on.  We had a lot of new faces at our Fall Storytime, while at the same time we saw a lot of our regulars headed off to full-day preschool. Storytime had 14-18 in attendance each week.  Our most popular program for this age group was our after-school Cider and Cookie Decorating event in early October where 67 people attended. 

All 60 spots for after-school Bookworm Club filled up on the first day of registration.  Yesterday was the first day of Bookworm Club and all went well.  Sessions run 4 days a week through the first week of December.

Teen (Grades 5 – 12)
Teen crocheting kicked off with 8 teens in attendance.  This was a 3-week session class.  Only one teen ended up completing the full session, but she was very happy to have learned how to crochet!  We may try this again in the Spring but would limit attendance to only 4 or 5 teens and choose a simpler project.  It was hard to manage such a large group of beginners.  Teens are assisting with Bookworm Club.

Adult
Attendance continues to be steady for all our regular weekly and monthly programs.  Both writer’s groups continue to have great attendance with 9-12 participants per session.  Chair yoga always has a waiting list.  Our 2 Thurs. night ESL classes (advanced & beginner) have had a combined attendance of 9-20 each week.  We are planning to extend the classes beyond the initial 8-week sessions since it has been so successful.

Our most popular adult event of the month was the Classical Guitar concert that we held with 54 people in attendance.  The Halloween themed Senior Swing was also well received and attended.

III. Upcoming Programs
See calendars and flyers for more details about upcoming programs.  

IV. Staff Restroom
The staff restroom has had problems with the toilet flushing due to a problem with how it was vented. Silverman tried an easy fix by installing an under-sink vent system, but this did not solve the problem. (They are not charging the library for this.) The sink is now currently disconnected and that allows the toilet to flush, and staff use the staff break room sink to wash their hands.  They have provided estimates for two different possible solutions.

